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This document provides a summary of the key changes between Silicon Valley Power’s (SVP) 
current Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (dated April 2021), and SVP’s prior Wildfire 
Mitigation Plan approved by City Council on June 9th 2020.  As part of its 2021 submission to 
the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB), SVP provided an Informational Response 
document, which responded to each of the recommendations made by the WSAB in the 
Guidance Advisory Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned 
Utilities and Cooperatives, issued on December 15, 2020.    
 
This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing SVP’s current WMP, but does 
not represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to SVP’s WMP.  Further, this 
summary is not part of or a supplement to SVP’s WMP.  Therefore, a full review of SVP’s 
wildfire mitigation efforts should be based on the actual WMP and Informational Response 
documents.  
 
During the annual review of the Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), Section V. (B) Weather 
Monitoring was identified as an area for clarification and update (SVP 2021 Wildfire Mitigation 
Plan).  Those changes are identified in the attached SVP Wildfire Mitigation Plan 2020-2021 
Redline Comparison.  Specifically, the following updates were implemented: 
  
Page 8: 
  

1. Language was modified to clarify the specific region and assets that the SVP Electric 
System Operator monitors. 

 
2. The monitoring sources were updated and for clarity, the hierarchy of these sources 

described. 
  
Page 8-9: Risk categories and corresponding actions were modified to reflect the updated legend 
for wildfire conditions as described on the Northern California Geographic Coordination Center 
(ONCC) website. 
  
Page 13:  Updated to provide clarity related to a bird contact in 2017 and mitigation methods 
employed to prevent reoccurrences. 
 


